MINUTES OT THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Meeting was postponed from Monday 21st due to low number of councillors able to attend.

Present;

Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Gwyneth Davies, Sheena Duller, Gary Davies, Peter White and Eifion Smith.

Apologies were received from Cllr Nick McNally and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the previous meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Peter White.

Matters arising.

Community garden,
As the work on the proposed Hydro-Electric scheme at Glynberws is no closer to starting and part of the agreement with them is that they replace the perimeter fence around the community garden the councillors decided it would be safer to remove what is left of the existing fencing and erect a temporary fence in its place.
Water Wheel, 

The clerk has sent an email as instructed and approved by the community councillors to Pentir Pumlumon informing Mr Wynne Jones that the community council will not be taking over the maintenance and control of the water wheel.

Community Speed Watch,
 At our last meeting concerns were raised about the speed of traffic entering Ysbyty Ystwyth from Ffair Rhos. PCSO John Evans informed the councillors that other communities have started their own Community Speed Watch group who are supplied with a equipment and training from the police to conduct their own speed watch. PCSO Evans was going to look into possibility of starting a similar scheme for this community.

Correspondence.

BDO Audit,
A letter was received from BDO Audit to inform the Community Council that the Annual Audit for year ending March 2015 had been approved. An invoice was also received for £96.00.

Street lighting

An invoice was received from Ceredigion County Council for the energy costs of streetlights in this community for £86.86

Zurich Insurance

A letter was received from Zurich with a policy renewal document. Cost of renewing the insurance policy, £243.80

Donations,

Letters asking for donations were received from Shelter and Urdd Gobaith Cymru. A thank you letter for a donation was received from Y Babell Goch.
AOB

Cllr Gary Davies has been approached about the condition of the War Memorial in Ysbyty Ystwyth. This matter was raised last year and tenders were sent out for a price to carry out repair work and a general tidy up around the monument but no one responded.
Cllr Chris Pateman proposed the community council approach local contractors if they would be interested in carrying out this work. The clerk will draw up a list of what needs to be done.
There was no other business, 

